MINUTES
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS


The City of Jesup Board of Commissioners held a Special Called meeting Tuesday, June 30, 2020 at 7:00 p.m., at the Cracker Williams Community Center.  Mayor David Earl Keith called the meeting to order.  Roll call was as follows:	   
                           
                          	Mayor, David Earl Keith			Present
			Commissioner, Shirlene Armstrong		Present
                          	Commissioner, Don A. Darden		Present
	   	  	Commissioner, Nick Harris			Present
		  	Commissioner, Bill Harvey			Present
			Commissioner, Ray House			Present
			Commissioner, Stanley Todd			Present
                                  	City Attorney, Mike Conner			Present 
                          	City Manager, Mike Deal			Present 
                          	Police Chief, Mike Lane			Present

Invocation was given by City Attorney Conner.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Police Chief Lane.

Commissioner Todd made motion seconded by Commissioner Armstrong to approve the 2nd reading of an Ordinance to adopt the 2020-21 Budget.

All Council voted yes.

Mayor Keith thanked City Manager Deal, City Clerk/Treasurer Rose Marcus and Department Heads for doing a great job on the budget.

Mayor Keith stated the GEFA loan modification resolution defers the monthly payments for 6 months until January 1, 2021.  He noted this allows the City to hang on to the money in the checking account and earn interest.

Commissioner Armstrong asked would the deferred payments be added to the end of the loan.  Mayor Keith stated this extends the term of the loan.

Commissioner Harris made motion seconded by Commissioner Darden to approve the GEFA loan modification resolution to defer payments until January 1, 2021.

All Council voted yes.

City Manager Deal stated the 2019-20 Budget needs to be amended by increasing the SPLOST 4 Fund by $42,291.75 for Wastewater Treatment Plant Department Projects, and Water/Sewer Fund by $169,726.98 for Wastewater Treatment Plant Solar Array.

Commissioner Todd made motion seconded by Commissioner House to amend the 2019-20 Budget by increasing SPLOST 4 fund by $42,291.75, and Water/Sewer Fund by $169,726.98.

All Council voted yes.

Mayor Keith asked City Clerk/Treasurer Marcus to check the minutes to see if the purchase out of SPLOST 4 Fund for pumps for the Wastewater Treatment Plant were discussed in a Council meeting.

Commissioner Harvey stated the Cracker Williams Community Center is a very nice place to have Council meetings, but it’s hard to hear people at the podium.  Commissioner House suggested purchasing additional microphones for everyone.  

Commissioner Harvey also suggested going back to having virtual (zoom) meetings because they were safer.  He noted we’re living in very dangerous times and they’re getting worse.  Commissioner House stated the problem with the zoom meetings is it doesn’t allow citizen involvement unless they join the meeting.

Mayor Keith asked Downtown Director Hall to check on getting internet installed for zoom meetings and purchasing necessary equipment to enhance sound system.  Commissioner Harris asked Council how much they wish to spend.  Council recommended City Manager Deal spend up to $5,000.00.

Commissioner Harris stated people are complaining about grass not getting cut because we don’t have the prison inmate details, and suggested hiring help or a landscaping company.  City Manager Deal stated the City is doing select spraying, and agreed to hiring a company to cut grass.

Commissioner Darden stated he received several calls about the two doublewides recently placed at 4th and Pine Street, and recommended doing something to prevent doublewides from being placed on Pine Street.  City Manager Deal stated property owners would have to go before the Zoning Board to get zoning changed.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Commissioner Darden reported grass at the Park in his district needs to be cut.

Commissioner Armstrong reported grass on 2nd Street, 2nd Lane, 3rd Street, 3rd Lane, and Oak Street is overgrown.

Commissioner Harvey made motion seconded by Commissioner Armstrong to adjourn into Executive Session to discuss personnel.

All Council voted yes.

Upon returning, Mayor Keith stated no action was taken in Executive Session.

Meeting Adjourned.


_________________________________________
Rose Marcus
City Clerk/Treasurer
